

American Broadcasting Company

P. O. BOX 111

McCOMB, MISSISSIPPI

MEMBER

Dixie BBS Broadcasting System

March 25, 1958

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 1420 Columbia Drive NE Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Maguire:

Please pardon the delay in answering your letter of February 23 regarding the test transmission we had on February 23.

The chief engineer has been sick, and when he returned to the office, was called out of the state on business, and I have just recently found the letter in his file.

We were certainly glad you picked our station up during the program, and were indeed surprised that you received it so well. We also had letters from Illinois and Iowa, as wellas numerous telephone calls.

If you are ever over in this part of the country, be sure and drop in to see our station. We're proud of the "Ole South" ... the girls are just as pretty as you've heard tell.

Sincerely,

(Mrs.) Maureen Clark

Secretary

m